    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
July 25, 2023
Via Zoom
  5:00pm
DRAFT

Board members present:  Alison Harris, Deanna O’Mara & Don Young
Board member not present:  Leah Prestwood, Kent Abernethy
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter 
Guest: Justin Gerde, Ski Town Professional
Open:  Alison Harris, President opened the meeting at 5pm. 

Financial:  Hans reported to the board he received a complaint from an owner that had a balance due, he was being charged 18% interest rate. Hans explained to the board that last August 2022, the legislature made a change for HOA’s that set the interest rate to 8% for all unpaid dues and fines incurred by an owner and allowed for an 18 month payment plan. Previously STA had an 18% interest rate and a 6 month plan that was instituted by the legislature in 2015. At that time Hans set his computer to 8% but found there was a glitch and 18% was charged to owners with an unpaid balance. He will revise all invoices for owners with an unpaid balance and send them out this month.. Hans will provide that figure for him tomorrow. The Collection Policy will also need to be rewritten by the STA attorney with Ski Town Commercial to show this change.  
Budget proposal discussion   Hans presented a preliminary Budget to show the board what they might negotiate with in their contracts.  Lynx Property Mgmt has 4 contracts 1) snow removal walkways 2) snow removal parking lots (3 year contract) 3) lawn maintenance and 4) maintenance. Insurance-renews October 15th,  Alison will coordinate a meeting between herself, Lynx Property and Justin. Hans increased the Budget by $6,000 as that was the increase last year. To date Double H has not received any insurance information for the renewal.
Transition: Justin Gerde attended the meeting as the new association manager to discuss the transfer of the documents and billing for STA. He is ready to do the August billing. He needs the monthly assessment from Double H. He asked Double H Mgmt to continue to get the mail and make deposits through this Friday, July 28th.  Sue explained that STA had their own PO Box if Ski Town wanted to take it over. Justin agreed. Hans stated traditionally June YTD was presented at the annual meeting in September, which is September 23rd. Notices are sent 30 days prior.  Hans will give Justin the trial balance on July 31st. Also STA has 20 boxes of history to be given to Ski Town Commercial. Double H will coordinate with Ski Town to get them. Alison offered to help Justin scan items in the future to reduce the amount of boxes. Hans would like to meet with Justin August 3rd or 4th  in order to help with the transition.
Alison & the Board sincerely thanked Sue & Hans for all of their dedication and hard work for Stagecoach for the past 30years and wished them the best in retirement.  
Meeting adjourned at 5:26pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr      
